
New Castle/Henry County 

Transportation Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

February 25, 2013 

 
 

Those attending: 

 Douglas Sloan – New Castle Community Transit 

Deborah Thornhill – City of New Castle Grant Administrator 

 Jimmy Kidd – City Councilman 

 Debra Lundy – New Castle Community Transit 

  

 

Those absent: 

 Missy Modesitt – Chamber of Commerce 

 Jerry Cash – New Castle Housing Authority 

 Penny York – EDC 

 Mike Fleming – Division of Family & Children 

 Butch Baker – Henry County Sheriff’s Department 

 Kevin Jeffers – Lifestream Services (Henry County) 

 

Meeting called to order by Jerry Cash 

 

Systems Operation Update: 

 City: Doug distributed 1st  quarter reports. 

 County:  No report. 

 

Old Business: 

  With no one else present from the community Deborah & Doug used the time to 

refocus on ARRA Stimulus projects and set a new timeline for completion. 

 

Other Business: 

 Deborah & Doug discussed the lack of attendance at the TAC meetings and will 

request the Mayor update the list of members to encourage attendance throughout 2012.  

When discussing the TAC with those who have waned in attendance, most feel the 

department runs an efficient service and doesn’t feel their input is needed at the meetings.  

They all expressed that they would “be there” if there were projects and/or situations 

needing their assistance. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:30.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, May 20, 2012. 

 

 

 


